
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 29 AUGUST 2006


EX.194/06
INTEGRATED SERVICE DELIVERY ON AN AREA BASIS (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

To consider a Minute reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 3 August 2006 regarding integrated service delivery on an area basis.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee had passed the following resolutions:-

"1.  That this Committee unanimously expresses its satisfaction with the standard of the work being achieved by the Area Based Teams and which had led to a great improvement in the environment of these areas.

2.  That the Executive be requested to consider extending the scheme to other areas of the City, given the positive impact on the Cleaner, Greener, Safer corporate priority of the Council.  The Executive be also requested to investigate whether other Council services would be suitable for operation on an area basis.

3.  That the Executive be requested to explore the possibility of developing co-operation and partnership working with Carlisle Housing Association and the County Council’s highways contractor, Amey."

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and said that the Overview and Scrutiny Committee had been impressed with many aspects of the new working methods although there were some concerns that the level of fly tipping had increased as a result.  The Overview and Scrutiny Committee were also of the opinion that co-ordination of work with Carlisle Housing Association and Amey should be progressed.

Councillor Bloxham, Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder, reported that the Area Teams had been operating for some 12 to 18 months already covering the whole of the Council's area.  Many local Councillors liaised with the Teams over work in their Wards. He would request the Director of Community Services to ensure that all Councillors were sent a note of who to contact in their Ward.

He further reported that regular dialogue with the Carlisle Housing Association was maintained through meetings the Town Clerk and Chief Executive had with the Chief Executive of the Carlisle Housing Association.  Meetings of the Highways Working Group allowed City and County Members to discuss highways matters affecting the City.

Summary of Options Rejected

None

DECISION

That the support of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for the Area Teams be received and the comments of the Portfolio Holder be forwarded to the Committee.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to the reference from the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







